BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

ENGAGED

HOLMES-BOYSE - Mr. and Mrs. Ronald G. Holmes of Irvington announce the engagement of their daughter, Karla F. Holmes, to Shawn C. Boyse, son of Mr. and Mrs. Brian Boyse of Bay Minette. The bride-elect is a graduate of Theodore High School. She is a licensed cosmetologist. The prospective bridegroom earned a bachelor's degree in environ-mental chemistry from Spring Hill College. He is employed by International Paper in Opelika, Ala. The ceremony will be held October 21.

BORN

ROY - Grant and Caroline (née Beaulieu) and big sisters Bailey and Shannon are very pleased to announce the birth of Lindsay Olive on July 31, 2000. Proud grandparents are Gordon and Therese Beaulieu of Ste-Anne-de-Bellevue and Kenneth and Jean Roy of Howick. Great-grandparents are Jeanne Pilon of Pierrefonds, Addie Roy of Howick and William Beaulieu of Kirkland. and William Beaulieu of Kirkland.

DIED

EDWARDS, George Brand - Of Covey Hill, Quebec. Peacefully at the Montreal General Hospital, Thursday, August 3, 2000. Brand Edwards, born at Covey Hill, Quebec September 29, 1932, son of the late Colin B. Edwards and Cecelia J. Brooks. Survived by his sister Margaret (Edwin Keddy), his brothers Keith (Pat McNaughton) and Mac (Carol McGibbon). Predeceased by his brother Charles (Laura Cookman). Also, he leaves thirteen nieces and nephews and several grand-nieces and grandnephews. A memorial service was held at The Russelltown Flatts United Church, Route 203, Russelltown, Quebec, Saturday, August 5, 2000 at 2:30 p.m. In lieu of flowers, donations may be made to the Women's Auxiliary of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, Quebec or SABEC (provides transportation and accompaniment for dialysis, chemotherapy and radiation treatments, etc.), c/o Daphne Aldridge, 28 Gale Street, Ormstown, Quebec, JOS 1K0, would be greatly appreciated.

IN MEMORIAM

DINEEN - In memory of our family - Eileen, October 16, 1956; Dad, May 26, 1961; John, May 24, 1967; Leo, April 8, 1973; Mom, February 12, 1979; Dorothy, July 23, 1995; Clayton, June 25,

Our love for you is forever buried in a time capsule deep in our hearts.

Loved forever until we meet again Mary, Ronnie, Veronica, Margaret and our families

CARD OF THANKS

I wish to thank the members of the Hinchinbrooke and Huntingdon Fire Departments for their quick and efficient response at the time of my fire on June 22nd. I also wish to thank all my friends for their help and donations. Your kindness helped sustain me through a most difficult time.

In appreciation and gratitude

CARD OF THANKS

I would like to thank Dr. Lemieux, nurses and staff on third floor at the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the good care I received while a patient there. Thanks also to my family, friends and neighbours for all the assistance they gave me on my return home.

Thelma Henderson

A special Thank-you to Dr. Carole Lalonde and her staff for the excellent care and the personnel on the 7th floor for the excellent care while I was a patient at the Valleyfield Hospital. Thank-you to my hus-band, my children and friends for their visits, flowers, gifts and cards, all was very much appreciated. Germaine Clark-Burns

I wish to sincerely thank the nurses on the second floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital and Dr. Vandor for their excellent kindness and support shown to both myself and a friend during the past 6 months. The move to the third floor should also be of comfort to both of us.

Margaret Rust

The family of the late Charles (Sonny) Petch wish to thank everyone for the many acts of kindness that were shown to him during his illness. The cards, flowers and donations made in his memory are all deeply appreciated. God Bless you all, Ruth Petch & family

I would like to thank all the staff, the doctors, nurses and specialists of Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care given to me while a patient there. Mimi Thonissen

The family of the late Rhoda Leith wish to thank all those who sent expressions of sympathy following the loss of our Mother. We were touched by the many ways folks offered their condolences. Please accept this as a personal thank-you.

Patricia, Phyllis, Raymond & families

Thank-you

The family of the late DOROTHY SIMPSON wish to extend their heartfelt thanks to relatives and friends for their acts of kindness, moral support, floral arrangements, cards and donations in her memory during this time of sorrow. Special thanks to her close friends who visited her during her stay in Ormstown, the St-Andrew's UCW for the luncheon, to the choir and to the Rev. Bonnie Mason of Howick. Thunks to doctors, nurses and staff on the third floor for the care given to Mrs. Simpson during her stay at the Barrie Memorial Hospital and also to both residences - La Source Bleue and Florence Groulx.

Sincerely, David & Shirley Joanne & Steven Peter & Suzie Ken & Fay

11823W090800

and their families

Obituary:

Hemmingford native, 90, dies in Shawville, Que.

Hemmingford native Ruby (Hayes) Rusenstrom died July 3 in Pontiac Community hospital, Shawville, Que., at the age of 90.

Daughter of Wilson and Una Hayes, Ruby was born December 24, 1909. Her career as a schoolteacher took her from oneroom schoolhouses to much larger regional schools over a period of many years.

Predeceased by her husband Nobel and her brother Richard James Hayes, she was the mother of daughters Beverly (Graham) Murray; Margaret (Pierre) Deschambault; Brenda (Jim) Panagapko; and son David (Joan). She also leaves 12 grandchildren and 15 great-grandchildren.





50th Wedding Anniversary

Come celebrate with us on Saturday, Aug. 12, 2000

Eldon & June Orr

at the Ormstown Curling Club

from 2:00 until 4:00 p.m. In lieu of cards and gifts please put a "Twoony" in the basket for the Heart and Stroke Fund.

Wedding Reception

in honour of Ioan Smith-Sylvester & Bill Templeton SATURDAY, Aug. 19, 2000, 9 pm

Ruby loved to read, do word and jigsaw

Funeral services were held July 6 at Hayes' Funeral Parlor in Shawville, with

puzzles, play cards with her friends, and

watch television. She also loved the special

Rev. Mark Fearnall officiating. Grandchil-

dren Dawn Frances, Tracy Panagapko and

Michael Rusenstrom participated with readings and a eulogy recalling their favo-

Interment was at Maple Grove Cemetery,

followed by a lunch at St. Andrew's Knox

rite times with their grandmother.

United Church in Bristol.

occasions when her family got together.

Rivertield Curling Club, 2036 Rte 203 Everyone welcome. Best Wishes Only

Join us in celebrating the 50th Wedding Anniversary of

Roland & Garol Greenbank Sunday, Aug. 20, 2000 from 2 - 4:30 p.m.

745 Fairview Rd., Hinchinbrooke.

Best wishes only